
 

 

                                                  Rāpare 30 Maehe/Thursday 30 March  2023                     

 
Kia Ora koutou katoa 
It was a pleasure to spend time in a number of classrooms last week and  
observe our many motivated students who show a high level of 
engagement and are making good progress. A number of additional 
programmes are also in place taught by specialist teachers. Some are 
featured below.  Our mornings are primarily set aside for reading, writing 
and maths with all other curriculum areas being taught in the afternoons 
and sometimes in between core subjects.  
 
We look forward to sharing snap shots of our mahi at the sharing 
assembly which you are all invited to next week on Tuesday 4 April at 
2.15pm in the hall. 
 

  
   Music lesson with Mr Ramsay Extension maths with Miss Scavone 

  
  ESOL class with Mrs Macdonald Support class with Mrs Callinan 

 
FAREWELL 

I would like to acknowledge Mrs Terry Stewart’s 22 years of wonderful 
service as a teacher aide at Hauraki School. She has helped many 
students who have benefitted from her patience, kindness and expertise 
over a long time. Her willingness to help out where needed and do the 
best mahi she can along with her delightful sense of humour have all 
contributed to her being a highly respected and popular staff member.  
While we are all tinged with sadness at her going, we are also happy for 
her and the next exciting chapter she has planned with whanau. Terry 
leaves us at the end of this term. 

KEY DATES 

Monday 3 April 6pm  
Board of Trustees meeting 

Tuesday 4 April 2.15pm  
Sharing assembly in the hall – all 
parents welcome  

Thursday 6 April 3pm 
Last day of term 1 

Monday 24 April  
Teacher Only Day 

Tuesday 25 April  
Anzac day – school closed 

Wednesday 26 April 3pm 
Term 2 begins 8.55am 

 

Mr Ashley’s invention The Hauora 
Operation Game. 

Students use tweezers to remove 
tokens from the holes. If they touch 
the metal parts a hauora (well 
being) message will sound off. Try to 
save the patient without a sound! 



 

 

PENINSULA SWIMMING RESULTS 

Well done to all those who took part in this event and to the parents who supported. Outstanding results 
achieved in a very competitive environment on the Peninsula! Congratulations to the following:  

                                  Year 4 boys                                                                                Year 4 girls 

FREESTYLE BREASTSTROKE BACKSTROKE FREESTYLE BREASTSTROKE BACKSTROKE 

1st Marlin Zhang 

2ND Ricky Kong 

3rd Cole Archer 

1st Ricky Kong 

2nd Marlin Zhang 

1st Marlin Zhang 

2nd Ricky Kong 

2nd Piper 
Fitzgerald 

2nd Elsa McKeever-

Sowerby 

3rd Allegra Child 

2ND Piper 
Fitzgerald 

                                  Year 5 boys                                                                                Year 5 girls 

FREESTYLE BREASTSTROKE BACKSTROKE FREESTYLE BREASTSTROKE BACKSTROKE 

2ND Finn Atkinson 

3rd Ezra Meredith 

1st Shay Legarth 

 

1st Finn Atkinson 

 

1st Chloe Nicholls 

3RD Mackenzie 
Burrows 

2nd Mackenzie 
Burrows 

 

1ST Chloe Nicholls 

2nd Lulu Burge 

 

                                  Year 6 boys                                                                                Year 6 girls 

FREESTYLE BREASTSTROKE BACKSTROKE FREESTYLE BREASTSTROKE BACKSTROKE 

1st Kash 
Baskerville 

1st Erik Havranek 1st Kash 
Baskerville 

1st Maeva 
Mackenzie 

2nd Samantha 
Simpson 

2nd   Mila 
Hamilton 

Open Events 

OPEN FREESTYLE BOYS 1ST Kash Baskerville OPEN FREESTYLE GIRLS 1ST   Maeva Mackenzie 

OPEN BUTTERFLY BOYS 1ST Kash Baskerville 

2ND Dylan Song 

OPEN BUTTERFLY GIRLS 1ST Maeva Mackenzie 

BOYS RELAY 1ST PLACE           GIRLS RELAY 1ST PLACE 

 

 

SHORE TO SHORE 
RUN/WALK 

Well done to the 135 
Hauraki  family members 
who took part in the 
run/walk on a beautiful 
Sunday morning last 
weekend.  

Congratulations to Haru Sato 
who was the first Hauraki 
school finisher! 

 

 



 

 

FAMOUS PERSON 

Congratulations to Elle Burson who 
performed admirably in her roller 
skating competition last weekend. 
She achieved first place at the 
Auckland Regionals and was the 
youngest by quite some as well. We 
are so proud of you, Elle!  

REMINDER E-SAFETY PARENT MEETING 

All parents are invited to an e-safety meeting  
Developing Resilient Students in a Digital Age’ 
led by experienced teacher, Gaea Ladley on 
Thursday 27 April 7pm in the school hall. Some 
important messages for parents will be 
conveyed.  

 
ANOTHER HEALTH REMINDER 

Despite my message in the last newsletter, we have continued to have unwell children being sent to school. Again, a 
number have vomited at school over the past fortnight which then creates an environment for vomiting and 
diarrhoea to spread to others. Please do not send your child to school when they are not well. The Ministry of Health 
website clearly states keep you child at home ‘until well and 48 hours after the last episode of diarrhoea or 
vomiting’. Thank you for your cooperation with this matter. 

EZLUNCH 

Order ezlunch for delivery from Monday 27 March to 
Thursday 6 April and go in the draw to win a Lego creator 
3-in-1 white rabbit. The winner will be drawn on 
Thursday 6 April 2023 and be notified by phone and/or 
email. Every lunch order gets another chance to win. Go 
to www.mykindo.co.nz to start ordering. 

 

 

SPORTS 
Girls’ Football Tournament 

 
                                        Years 3/4 

 

 
                                           Years 5/6 

Waterpolo 

The mighty Hauraki Taniwha team of year 2 and 3 students have completed their first term of North Harbour 
Splash Polo. The team quickly learned the rules and showed  teamwork by passing down the pool to score 
plenty of goals. 
The Hauraki Water Dragons have had another great term. The year 5 students have continued to go from 
strength to strength with some very strong wins in the competition, playing with determination and 
teamwork. 
A special thank you to coaches Lance Clarke, Tom Logan, Kirk Meredith and team manager Suzanne Logan. 

 

http://www.mykindo.co.nz/


 

 

Best wishes for a happy Easter holiday and look forward to seeing you back at school on Wednesday 26 April.  
Nga mihi nui. 
Clarinda Franklin 
Principal  

PTA NEWS 

 
 

 
 

 
 

YOUR 
NAME
HERE

YEAR 
6’S CAN 
WEAR FOR 
 THE REST 
OF 2023!

SCHOOL
LOGO

This awesome is available to the

. The sweatshirt will carry the names of every year 6 student 

inside the ‘23’ logo on the back of each shirt.

 

It has been approved by Mrs. Franklin to be part of the uniform, so year 

6 students can  

with your Child’s name/surname (max 15 letters) printed 

 (kindo.co.nz) 

Only $69 or $79 with name included. 

All money raised will go towards 

our fundraising target of $500,000

for .
This is not a compulsary uniform item.



 

 

 
PTA social fundraising events for the Cool School 
Pool! 
 
The PTA will be running several social fundraising 
events this year to raise funds for the Cool School Pool 
Project - the first of these will be a fun Movie Outing! 
Have a fun Movie Outing with your friends and 
family: 
Movie Fundraiser at The Vic, Devonport, with THE 
LITTLE MERMAID, the live-action reimagining of 
Walt Disney Studios' beloved classic by visionary 
filmmaker Rob Marshall, starring singer and 
actress Halle Bailey as Ariel and featuring the 
popular musical hits from Alan Menken. 
Sunday 28 May 2.30pm Arrival for a 3pm Film 
Start 
@The Vic, Devonport 
Tickets are $26.50 and include the movie entry and 
a soft drink, choctop OR popcorn 
Book your tickets on kindo.co.nz from Monday 3 
April! 
Film trailer: https://youtu.be/kpGo2_d3oYE 
 

 
 

                           PTA  

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
 

 
 

Brain Play 

This teaches Science and Technology classes to kiwi kids aged 5 - 13, right across the 
country! We offer holiday programmes, online classes, in-person after-school 
classes, in-school classes, and free events for communities. Our topics include 3D 
printing, coding, animation, stem experiments, Lego & more. Free trials are also 
available for new students. We also have one off weekend stem workshops on the 
25 February and the 11 March. Check out our website to learn more about what's on 
at brain play & book in today - https://www.brainplay.co.nz/ 

 
 

http://kindo.co.nz/
https://youtu.be/kpGo2_d3oYE
https://www.brainplay.co.nz/


 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 
 
Jazz School, School Holiday Big Band 
workshop 
 
This will be an exciting three day school holiday workshop 
where year 6, 7 and 8 students will learn to play in a Jazz Big 
Band and then perform a concert for family and friends on 
the final afternoon. The Big Band is for Saxophone, Trumpet, 
Trombone and Clarinet players plus Electric Guitar, Piano, 
Bass and Drums. The music we play will range from jazz 
standards to modern pop classics with an emphasis on 
having fun while producing music at a high standard. This 
workshop will be run by Drew Hutchinson. Students must be 
playing at grade 2 level or higher, or have had two years of 
lessons. The workshop is on April 12,14 and 14 from 9am - 
3pm at King’s School, 258 Remuera Road, Remuera.  
To register for the workshop please visit jazzschool.co.nz or 
email jnrjazzschool@gmail.com for more information 
  
 
 
 

. 

 
 

http://jazzschool.co.nz/

